CAMROSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 20th February, 2020 @ 7.30 PM IN CAMROSE COMMUNITY CENTRE

PRESENT:  Chairman   N. Belton
                      Vice Chairman  A. Rees
Councillors:   N. Watts,  J. Codd,   K Evans,  T. Rees, 
S.Huntley, A. Roach, T.Bevan, J. Adams, J. Belton, R. Mathias

In attendance:  Clerk – Trisha Richards
Members of the Public
    0.90 Declarations of Interests:  :  Clrs. J. Belton, N. Belton and Prejudicial Clr. J. Adams,

091 APOLOGIES:  Councillors

0.92 CHAIRMANS REMARKS:  

Chairman Councillor Cllr. N. Belton opened the meeting at 7.30 pm and welcomed everyone to Community Council meeting of 2020.  

 0.93 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 16th January, 2020 having been circulated to all Councillors, were read, and agreed as a true record of the proceedings and signed by the Chairman a true summary of the meeting. 

0.94 MATTERS ARISING:
       
 0.39  Councillors have again expressed their concerns regarding lack of visibility and the speed of traffic at Pelcomb Cross junction. It was also noted that the Warning Beacons have been driven across.  This situation is on-going.
	
	    0.95 PLANNING MATTERS



19/0710/MN – Part retention and part proposed narrow pit access and associated works – Land North of Bridge Lane Keeston (Planning and Public Rights of Way Committee 11/2/2020)
19/1086/PA – Extension and alterations to dwelling – Water Dene, Portfield Gate
19/1061/PA – alterations and extension for farmhouse and erection of a bat house – Furzy Bank, Sheltery Hill to Wolfsdale
19/1009/PA – replacement dwelling – Springfield, Keeston,

 0.96 FINANCIAL MATTERS

(a)  Community Account £312.27.  Business Account £4,549.62. Client Premium Account £4,006.53.   
(b) £1,000 has been transferred from the Business Account to the Community Account to cover invoices from One Voice Wales and Wales Audit Office.


0.97 CORRESPONDENCE – As per attached Correspondence Sheet. –  As circulated to all Councillors noted and agreed.


 
[bookmark: _GoBack]0.98 COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT:  Clr. Adams attended a Council Meeting recently when an increase of 5% to council tax for residents is was passed for 20/21. This is as well as a 27.5% increase over the past three years.  This will be used mainly for education and Social Services in the main.

0.99 ANY OTHER BUSINESSES –  

Clr. Watts reported that that 3 vehicles parking outward at Croft Villas reducing the amount of access for large vehicles and emergency vehicles. – This will be reported to Street Care.

Clr. Rees stated that parking in Keeston at Chapel Road, outside Prendergast Villas are obstructing the highway reducing access for emergency care vehicles.  Report to Highways.

Clr. Mathias, reported that we should be aware of Ash die back.  Council Maintenance Officer will be requested to keep an eye open for problems with overhanging branches and restricted views from same. The Maintenance Officer will report to the Council. This will be reported.


	 MEETING CLOSED BY   CHAIRMAN @ 8.30 pm – NO FURTHER BUSINESS. 

The next meeting will be held when Government lift restrictions, 2020 @ 7.30 pm in Camrose Community Centre.

Chairman ………………………………………   Date ……………………………………………




				
